
 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairwoman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Jersey Shore Borough Public Safety Building in Fiscal Year 

2024. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Lycoming County, located at 48 West Third 

Street, Williamsport, Pennsylvania, 17701. 

 

The funding for this project will be used to support the Jersey Shore Borough Public Safety 

Building Project, which is an effort to improve the capabilities and efficiency of several core 

public services by constructing a new home for police, fire-EMS, judicial and local government 

functions. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it consolidates several 

essential public services in one location. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither done anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

   
 

Glenn “GT” Thompson 

      Member of Congress 


